
 

Mission Statement 
St. Margaret Mary School, as a mission of the parish, provides a quality education within a Catholic, Christian 
atmosphere through a caring holistic approach that prepares students for spiritual growth, social responsibility, 

and academic success. 

 

1/3/17 

Dear Parents, 

We here at SMMS pray you had a wonderful break and that your year is filled with many blessings.  

Uniform Dress Code Policy- Below is a quick reference of our uniform policy.  Please review carefully to 
make sure your child is in proper dress code each day.   

 Full Dress Uniform Girls (JK-4th Grade) 

Jumper -     Fairmont plaid jumper. Black Compression style shorts must be worn under the jumper.  Shorts 
may not fall below the hemline of the                   jumper. Jumper must be appropriate length (no more 
than 3 inches above the knee) 

Blouse -      White, short sleeve, rounded collar, banded blouse worn tucked in. Blouse is only worn with full 
dress jumper. 

Tights-        Black, red or gray tights may be worn with full dress uniform. (No footless tights allowed) 

Leggings (Amendment to original policy) – Girls may wear black ankle length leggings with skirts, skorts, 
or jumpers only. 

Full Dress Uniform Girls (5th-8th Grade) 

Skirts -        Fairmont plaid for grade five through eight.  Black Compression style shorts must be worn under 
the skirt.  Shorts may not fall below                     the hemline of the jumper. Jumper must be appropriate 
length (no more than 3 inches above the knee)  

Blouse -     White, short sleeve, rounded collar, and banded blouse is worn. This blouse is only to be worn with 
skirt. 

Tights-        Black, red, gray or white tights may be worn. No footless tights. 

Leggings (Amendment to original policy) – Girls may wear black ankle length leggings with skirts, skorts, 
or jumpers only. 

Boys Full Dress Uniform (JK-8th) 

Shirt -         White oxford button down (full dress) 



Pants -       Black or gray twill pants.  Pants must be worn at the waist, with black belt. 

Undershirts-   Only plain white short-sleeve t-shirts or A-frame tanks may be worn underneath. 

Uniforms for non-full dress days    (JK-8th) 

Skorts (girls) -Fairmont plaid skort. Must be worn with a polo shirt. 

Shorts -       Black or gray twill shorts may be worn. Shorts must be appropriate length (must be no more than 3 
inches above the knee) All shorts must be worn at the waist.  Some styles require a belt. 

Pants -        Black or gray twill pants. Some styles require a belt. All pants must be worn at the waist. 

Polo shirt-   Long or short sleeve red or white may be worn (tucked in) with shorts, skorts or pants only.  Girls 
may NOT wear polo shirt with jumper or skirt. 

 Sweaters -   Black V-neck sweater, black sweater vest or Red Cardigan sweater. 

Sweat pants-     Black or gray Dennis Uniform sweat pants may only be worn for P.E. 

Jackets-       All jackets must be purchased from Dennis Uniform or SMMS school store. Astrocamp sweatshirts 
may be worn after they have attended                    Science Camp in 6th grade. 

Belt (K-8th only) - A solid black belt must be worn with all uniform items that are made with belt loops. Belt 
loops may not be removed from uniforms                             to avoid wearing a belt. 

Undergarments and Undershirts- Long-sleeve undershirts of any kind MAY NOT worn! 

 Girls must wear a camisole or sports bra underneath blouses.  Undergarments MUST be white or off-
white to match the blouse. 

 Boys may only wear plain white short-sleeve t-shirts or A-frame tanks underneath polos or full dress 
shirts. 

Socks -        Gray, red, black, white, or a combination of these colors. Ankle and knee socks are permitted. 
Socks must be clearly visible above the shoe and may not go above the knee. 

Tights-        Black, red or gray tights may be worn with skort. They may NOT be worn with shorts. (No footless 
tights allowed) 

Leggings (Amendment to original policy) – Girls may wear black ankle length leggings with skirts, skorts, 
or jumpers only. 

Shoes -        Black, red, gray or white close-toed shoes with a back or athletic shoes may be worn.  Shoes must 
be appropriately fastened. NO 

                   BOOTS ALLOWED. This includes Doc Martins, UGGs, booties, ankle boots, etc. Chuck Taylor 
style or athletic high tops are acceptable.                    Any high top style must fall below the shin. P.E.—athletic 
shoes, with Velcro or shoelaces (tied), MUST be worn for P.E. class. 

Shoelaces-   Shoelaces must be black, gray, red, white or any combination of these colors. 

PE Uniform- Students may wear the following for PE: 



 Black mesh shorts 
 Red PE shirt or uniform long-sleeve polo (cold days) 
 Black or red sweatpants 

Preschool- Please refer to the preschool handbook for dress code guidelines. 

PIP Hours- Must be completed by Feb. 28, 2017.  If you need hours, each uncompleted PIP hour will be 
assessed $100. 

Please be sure to update the red PIP book located in the office. 

Registered and Contributing Catholic Letter- All families who attend a church other than St. Paul the 
Apostle, St. Elizabeth Ann Seton, or St. Margaret Mary must provide a letter from their parish indicating they 
are registered and are contributing each week.  Letters must be in the office by February 15, 2017.   

Your tuition amount will be based heavily on your family’s registration status and how often your family uses 
their envelopes.  Please use your envelopes each week at Mass, no matter which church you attend.  

The fee schedule for next year will be published towards the end of January.   

T-Dap- Current 6th graders will need proof of T-dap booster shot before entering 7th grade.  Please send proof 
to the office no later than May 12, 2017.   Your child will not be able to start 7th grade if this immunization is not 
received. 

 Mass- We have Mass on Friday, January 6, 2017 at 8:30am. Full dress is required. Please send your child 
with a non-perishable food item. 

  

God Bless, 
Waylynn Senn 
Principal 
St. Margaret Mary 
 


